
In the matter of Appeal of 
MAYOR’S DECISION ON APPEAL 
DATED MAY 18, 2022 REGARDING 
RFP22-044, SUMMER & WINTER ROAD 
MAINTENANCE, WEST REGION, UNIT 6 
                        
Larry Smith, 
dba D & L Construction Co., Inc.,                                                         
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KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH 
 

Case No. 2022-01-BAA 

 
NOTICE OF APPEAL HEARING 

 
Notice is hereby given that Larry Smith (dba D & L Construction) has filed an 
appeal of the Mayor’s decision to uphold the award of contract for ITB22-044 
Summer and Winter Road Maintenance, West Region, Unit 6. 
 
 Appeal Date and Time:  This appeal will be heard by the Kenai Peninsula 
Borough Assembly on Tuesday, June 21, 2022, at the Borough Administration 
Building in the Betty J. Glick Borough Assembly Chambers located at 144 N. Binkley 
Street in Soldotna, beginning at 10:00 a.m.  All interested parties will be given an 
opportunity to address the assembly at this hearing in accordance with the rules 
set forth in KPB 5.28.320(K).  A copy of KPB 5.28.320 is attached herewith. 
 
 Party Participation:  You have been sent this notice because you have 
been identified as a party of interest in this matter.   If you wish to participate in 
this appeal, you must submit your name, mailing address, telephone number and 
fax number to the Office of the Borough Clerk no later than 5:00 p.m., Friday, June 
3, 2022.  This information may be faxed to (907) 714-2388 or e-mailed to 
jblankenship@kpb.us.  All eligible parties submitting this information will be mailed 
an appeal packet prior to the hearing date.  Failure to submit the requested 
information by the deadline will result in your dismissal as a party to this appeal. 
 
 Written Arguments:  All written arguments, exhibits, evidence and affidavits 
supporting a party’s position must be received in the Office of the Borough Clerk 
on or before 5:00 p.m., Tuesday, June 14, 2022. This information may be faxed to 
(907) 714-2388 or e-mailed to jblankenship@kpb.us.  Please review KPB 5.28.320 for 
more details. 
 
 
May 26, 2022            
Date       Johni Blankenship, MMC 
       Kenai Peninsula Borough Clerk 
 
 
KPB 5.28.320 (H)(1) 
 

 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
I, Johni Blankenship, Clerk of the Kenai Peninsula Borough, do hereby certify that on May 26, 2022, a true 
and correct copy of this document was served on the following by email, to the following listed below: 
 
X       
Signature 

 
Appellant 
D&L Construction 
Larry Smith 
dlconst.smith@gmail.com 

 

John Hedges, KPB Purchasing & Contracting 
Director 
jhedges@kpb.us 

Alaska Scrap and Recycling 
Paul Keen 
pkeen@alaskascrap.com 

 

Dil Uhlin, KPB Roads Director 
duhlin@kpb.us 

River City Construction 
Shawn Holly, Owner 
shawn@rivercityconstruction.us 

Sean Kelley, KPB Attorney 
skelley@kpb.us 

 


